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Introduction  

This report contains the detailed activities that transpired in the month of February 2023 as 
below;  

Projects Assessment  

We are pleased to report to our noble team that during February, we mobilized and sensitized 
new members/groups in the areas of Nyondo, Nabumali TC and Bukiende and some have 
formed and submitted in their files for considerations. 

We also assessed several beneficiary groups and individuals in Nyondo sub county and 
Nabumali Town council and here are some of our observations;  

The beneficiary members invested the money in business projects like, Stalls, food vending, 
small restaurants, fish mongering, poultry farming, piggery, bricklaying, tailoring, local brewing, 
hawking of secondhand clothes and shoes, retail shops, and among others.  And as result, there is 
gradual improvement in their household income, hence improving their standards of living.  

Members are using their profits to meet other needs like school fees and home necessities, hence 
crediting our organization for the kind loans extended to them.  

We also resorted to take some of the defaulting members (i.e Irene Khatundi from Buyaka 
integrated women’s group and some other members from Ikyenga Tubaana women group) to 
police and as a result, Irene has paid some money.     

 

 



Loan Recoveries   

In February, we recovered some amount of money from our beneficiaries as agreed in the 
repayment schedule and at their willingness to repay and apply for another loan for those who 
have cleared. We gladly report to the team that our beneficiaries are very positive and 
cooperative in recovering their soft loans from our organization amidst other financial 
challenges.  

 Loan Disbursement  

After recoveries from the beneficiaries plus the monthly remittance by the organization 
(Funders), we were able to disburse some amount of money to other groups and individuals that 
applied.  

Our loans are disbursed to only groups that meet the requirements as per the organization and 
after financial guidance being extended to them.  

Conclusion 

In summary, as a team on ground and on behalf of our beneficiaries, we cannot thank you 
enough most especially Buch Aktion for your continuous and enormous support towards the 
growth and sustainability of the PAUTHO organization and to ensure that we meet our set 
objectives of improving the livelihoods of vulnerable families through giving them soft loans.  
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